Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Dec. 4, 2017
**Attendance (by sign-in):  Felecia Allen & Tina Anderson, Golden Clovers; Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator; Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Austin Henry, Roboctopi 4-H Club;  Laura Kitchen, Council Treasurer;  Danell Mackey, Discovery 4-H.

**Council President Tina Anderson called the meeting to order at 6:40pm

**US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge

**Around the table introductions, sharing favorite holiday food.

**M/S/C to accept the Nov. 13th minutes as presented

**Treasurer’s report:  Cash Balance of $30, 749.97.  “Report will be on file for audit”.

**Record Book discussion:  The revised Level 2 score sheet has been completed.  Level 1’s score sheet will be similar.  New score sheets are in the same scoring order as the Record Book should be.  Dividers are recommended.  All 4-Hers should be encouraged to do a Permanent Record Book, regardless of the level.  Tina did the record book online on her PC by saving it to her desk top.  This was successful, but may not work on a Mac.  Meeting to work on Level 1 and a creative record book will be Monday, Dec. 11th, 4pm, in the WSU Classroom.

**Each club should sign up to present to Council.  Come and tell Council what your club does.  Allows us all to know the many different expression of 4-H.

**Volunteer Orientation was Nov. 30th and will take place again Dec. 7th, 6-9pm.  For 4-H volunteers and interested adults.  Especially adults who may find themselves alone with 4-H youth not their own children.  Tanya shared the Orientation Handbook that is used in this training.  Let her know if there is anything in it that you would like copies of.

**There are also new Officer Handbooks available from Tanya.

**Laurie talked about the new service-in-kind (SIK) year-end pin requirement for all 4-Hers.  Please talk to her asap about the jobs and tasks that your 4-Hers will do this 4-H year.  A possible “new” name – fair service-in-kind (FSIK) to help distinguish it from Community Service.
**The wording needs to be changed in our County Scholarship for graduating Seniors to correctly reflect the dollar amount that we now award.  This needs to be done at a committee meeting in January.  We may need to find this change (the $500 each) decision in the past minutes where the decision was originally made.

**Chris Franson will be taking the upcoming Feb. Gibbs Lake Challenge Course Training.  Deadline to sign up is Feb. 1st for others who are interested.  Then the next training is April/May, with a sign up deadline of April 16th.   There is a $150 fee, which Council might be willing to cover out of the Travel & Training Fund.

**KYG will have its kick off this Sunday.  Please get the word out to all high schoolers, in 4-H or not.  There is room for more Jeff. Co. KYG delegates.  Have 5 so far, but would like more.  Will be doing a McTakeover  fundraiser at the PT McDonalds + coupon book sales.

**Super Saturday is scheduled for Jan. 20th.  Please take the online survey ASAP.

**Volunteer Contact sheet sent around.  Please be sure your info is correct.

**There is a drop-in sewing group at PT High School every Wed.

**Danell shared about the upcoming 4-H Expo planned for April 14th, with Feather Palooza to take place on April 15th, both in the USO Building at Fort Worden.  No Discovery Pass will be needed.  Each club may have its own table to share what their club does and to fundraise if they want to.  The 14th may also be a Public Presentation opportunity.  Sign up will be online.

CLUB  SHARING   **Peninsula Poultry has a great group with 6 or 7 new members.  Doing chickens and ducks.  Are meeting every other week with Galia continuing to do all of the project work.  Seriously working on Therapy Chickens.  **Upcoming Horse dates:  March 24-Silver Spurs Harry Horse Show.  Horse Camp will be July 11-14.  Pre-Fair will probably be July 29.  **Austin shared that he has all new and very excited members.  Are all doing very well.  They are $8,000 short of their $25,000 goal for their upcoming competition.  Will need $45,000 to go to Nationals in Houston, if they qualify.  Theme is “Power Up” and involves retro video games.  Will be working for 6 weeks, 6 to 7 nights a week.  Usually drive to Tacoma for a space large enough to practice, but a local donor has a 3000 sq foot metal shop with a cement floor that they can use.  Has no power, water or sanitation, but a friend has just acquired a sanitation company.  They may have a public unveiling in the 4-H Bldg in mid-Feb.  Danell offered Discovery 4-Hers’ help.  **Danell has six 9 – 14 year olds competing Dec. 9th.  Cooperation is one of the things that each team is scored on.  She would like to have an all-girls team next year.    **Linda’s Cedartree members are very young this year.  She has not started meeting with the daycare group yet.  Her 5 older members are focused on cooking and nutrition with some sewing.  Meet Friday afternoons.  **Laura’s Jeff. Co. grandkids are busy in Clover Cut Riders.   **Meg Amos still has Wild Clovers with Ava.  Just not doing the dog project this year.   **PT Stem is no longer a 4-H club.  **Golden Clovers – Loretta is leading the Archery Project with 6 or 8 4-Hers.  Has another adult whose daughter is in Archery and will do the training soon.  Felecia will start meeting with Zach and Taylor for the Goat Project in the spring.  Tanya may have more goat members coming in soon.  **Tina is working on the 4-H Table Setting class for county fair, along with clothing judging and foods judging.
Meeting adjourned at 8pm




Submitted by L Hampton

